



Contains July 2009 Minutes

August 2009

The July meeting was the annual fund raising auction. As you will see in the photos below and on the following page, we had lots of tools and wood along with other miscellaneous goodies donated and subsequently purchased. The weather was a bit cool but it did not rain so it was a good day. We had some really nice items donated in-

cluding a brand new Porter Cable 24" Dovetail Jig Thanks to Jim Brown. There were also many items donated by Hartville Tool, Hartville Hardware, and Doll Lumber Co. Many thanks also to all of you members who brought in useful items to help make the auction a success. Thanks too to Tom Nero, Continued on page 2







Marty Chapman, and others who assisted in the sale. Below are photos of many of the tools and other items for sale at the auction. By the way, if you don't see yourself in any of the photos on these pages, please make an effort to be there next year. We need everybody!





Wayne Center For The Arts Show-Winners For 2009 are listed below...... Congratulations to all who

Category	1st Place	2nd Place
Bowls	Muniak	Watson
Platters	McCardel	Raeder
Boxes	McCardel	Olechin
Vessels	Muniak	Raeder
Spindle	Muniak	Watson
Segmented	Avram	Shuster
Vases	McCardel	Olechin
Sculpture & Misc.	Muniak	Stone
Best Of Show	Avram \$50.00 gift cert. From Hartville Hardware	Muniak \$25.00 gift cert.
Awards	Each 1st place winner got \$40.00 and a Doll Lumber \$50.00 gift cert	\$25.00 and wood from Doll Lumber

participated and helped make the show another success.

3rd Place Honorable Men-Honorable Mention tion Raeder McCardel Watson Muniak Stone Bohmer Watson Muniak Gray Stone Kosmos Gray Kosmos Wilhelm Kubal Kubal Tony Fix McCardel Knapp Gray Bohmer Tony Fix McCardel \$25.00 gift \$10.00

BUCKEYE WOODWORKERS AND WOODTURNERS July 18, 2009

The regular meeting of BWWT was called to order by Pres. Bill Stone. He welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the members for bringing all their prized possessions from their shops to the annual auction. He also noted that Doll Lumber made a significant contribution of turning blocks for the auction and Hartville Hardware made a large number of hardware items available for the bidding action. He indicated that he had a few business items to get through and then we would get to the auctioned items. He indicated that members should sign up for the auction as soon as possible. They need a bidding number to participate.

Bill made a plea for members to bring more of their turned items for our Show and Tell table. He indicated that all members will be enhanced by bringing their turnings for others to see and possibly seek advice to improve. One members completed project could be an inspiration to another member for the following month. We need more participation in this event by our members. Let your turnings be seen rather than hide them in your shop.

For the month of August we will have a demo on pen turning by Bob Taylor. He will show the various pens that he has turned and also the various materials that he has used to make the pens. He will be giving advice on how to turn pens and then the glue and assembly process. He will demonstrate actual pen turning with using a mandrel and then the tool application to the pen blanks. He will identify his sources of purchasing the pen parts and also the pen blanks that he uses in his pen making activity. There will be a pen workshop after the regular meeting with several pen turners available for advice and ideas. We have openings for 10 people at that event. It is suggested that you bring a better pen kit than the slimline pens and also some quality pen blanks for this workshop.

Ben Fix will be the lead instructor in this Turn and Learn session.

In November, we will have a chain saw carving demonstration. A resident of Stow Ohio will

show how he carves animals from a tree trunk. He will carve a razorback pig with a chain saw and then donate it to Camp Y Noah as part of their mascot format. Depending on weather, this could be held on the patio outside the meeting room, the outdoor amphitheatre just south of the meeting room or in the first floor of Kastner Hall.

We will have the Cindy Drozda demonstration in Sept. She is a world class woodturner and gives demonstrations throughout the year. She will demonstrate on Sat. Sept 19th for the club membership. There will be no charge for this all day demo, however you must be a member of the club if you intend to view this demonstration. There will be two hands on programs that she will be in charge of, following the regular Sat. meeting. These demos will be held on Sunday Sept. 20 and Monday, Sept 21. These hands on demos will be open to 10 people at \$100 per person. Bill Seabolt mentioned that we have one opening on each day available. Contact Bill if you are interested in this hands on project. Students are instructed to bring a good quality wood to use in the box making project. Firewood sources will be a poor choice for this event. The size should be about 3 1/2" X 3 1/2" X 6" of guality turning stock. Bring your own tools and have them sharpened and ready to be used. Lunch will be provided at \$5 per person.

Jim Brown is getting better and much stronger and is able to enjoy outdoor viewing and very light personal activities. It will be several months before he will be able to visit our club meetings. We wish him the best in his recovery.

Bill Seabolt mentioned that members need to pay their dues before the Cindy Drozda demonstration due to the fact that the demo will be open to paid members only.

The next regular meeting will be held on August 15, 2009.

Respectfully submitted Jerry Schaible

Calendar of Events

The August meeting on the 15th will be back in the usual meeting location at Camp Y-Noah.

For the month of August we will have a demo on pen turning by Bob Taylor. He will show the various pens that he has turned and also the various materials that he has used to make the pens. He will be giving advice on how to turn pens and then the glue and assembly process. He will demonstrate actual pen turning with using a mandrel and then the tool application to the pen blanks. He will identify his sources of purchasing the pen parts and also the pen blanks that he uses in his pen making activity. There will be a pen workshop after the regular meeting with several pen turners available for advice and ideas. We have openings for 10 people at that event. It is suggested that you bring a better pen kit than the slimline pens and also some quality pen blanks for this workshop.

Ben Fix will be the lead instructor in this Turn and Learn session.

Future demos as scheduled

Sept......Professional woodturner, Cindy Drozda from Colorado Oct. ..To be announced Nov.. Chainsaw carving demonstration Dec......Annual Christmas Dinner

The Cindy Drozda demonstration will be held in Sept. 2009. There will be one day of club demonstrations by her, as well as two days of hands on activities. One of those days will be a beginner hands on while the second day will be for intermediate skill based turners. The cost will be \$100 per day for each individual. There will be no cost to members for the club demonstration on Sat. She is able to accommodate 6 to 8 members per hands on days. Members are to see Bill if they wish to participate in this activity. He is willing to take partial payment through out the year in order to pay for the \$100 tuition. Members can go to www.cindydrozda.com to see her work.

BWWT Officers For 2009



President Bill Stone 330-896-3687 wilstto@neo.rr.com

Interim V P Tom Johnson 330-499-4990 Thomas_johnson@sbcglobal.net



Secretary Gerald Schaible 330-673-6512 gschaible001@neo.rr.com



Treasurer
Bill Seabolt
330-517-7070
lazybolt@GMAIL.com

Librarian Don Karr 216-591-1853 Don_karr@sbcglobal.net



Librarian Marty Chapman 330-868-6400 lawmart@aol.com



Newsletter Editor David Floyd 330-821-9919 dfloyd@neo.rr.com

Web Master John Adams 440-838-1122 JADAMS@NACS.NET



Asst. Web Master
Mark Rinehart
330-966-5750
saxmanmark@neo.rr.com



Membership Admin. John Dilling 330-887-1227 jdilling@neo.rr.com